
Agenda item 13b 
 
From: Andrew Beale <Andrew.Beale@shropshire.gov.uk> 
Date: Monday, 4 August 2025 at 13:55 
Subject: RE: Section 278 works (Benthall Grange housing development) - Much Wenlock Road, 
Buildwas (Update)  
  
Good Afternoon,  
  
Further to my previous correspondence regarding the Section 278 Highway Improvement Scheme on Much 
Wenlock Road, Buildwas, I am writing to provide an update on the next phase of works. 
  
Following the completion of the current utility diversion works on Much Wenlock Road / Buildwas Road, 
Newline Civil Engineering will commence Phase 2 of the scheme from 8 September 2025 through to August 
2026. 
  
The next phase of works will involve the construction of a new roundabout at the Much Wenlock Road / 
Buildwas Bank junction, the Installation of new drainage and street lighting columns with a new toucan 
crossing installed. Upgrades to the footways will also take place with new kerbs installed in line with the 
new roundabout layout. 
  
To ensure public and workforce safety temporary traffic lights will operate throughout the scheme. A traffic 
management operative will be on site daily (07:00 – 19:00) to manually control the lights, with additional 
operatives employed on site to assist with managing the traffic flows.  
  
Overnight road closures will be required towards the end of the programme to complete resurfacing. 
Further details will be shared closer to the time. 
  
Affected residents and businesses will be notified in advance via a letter drop.  
  
Should you have any concerns or queries then please do not hesitate to contact me.  
  
Kind Regards 
  
  
  
Andrew Beale 
Network Officer (Central) 
Team : Street Works 
Directorate : Place 
Andrew.Beale@shropshire.gov.uk 
Direct Line : 01743 258694 
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